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Director of the Bukhara branch of TIIAME Shavkat Imamov
met with first-year students of AM faculty
Attention to the youth in our country is also very important, as care for the younger generation has risen to
the level of public policy. The focus on young people, the growing level of support for them, opens the door
to many opportunities for boys and girls. Therefore, young people are the future of the country, the
creators of tomorrow.

On January 19 in the "Palace of Culture" of the Bukhara branch of TIIAME was held a meeting "Leader and
youth"  with  the  director  of  the  branch  and  the  youth  of  the  first  stage  of  the  Faculty  of  Agricultural
Mechanization.  The  event  was  opened  by  the  director  of  our  branch,  Professor  Imamov  Shavkat
Jakhonovich, on December 25, 2020 at a meeting of the President of the Republic of Uzbekistan with
young people at the "Youth Forum".

During the speech, the director of the branch spoke about the views of the President on the youth, the
opportunities created these days, the changes in higher education, the fact that 2021 will be called the
Year of Youth Support and Public Health in the country.

The students  shared their  thoughts,  achievements  and future plans.  The professors  and heads of
departments invited to the meeting also recalled their student years, comparing the past and present and
telling about the events of their youth.

In particular, the words of the branch director to the young people of the branch, "You are my children, I
have the strength to create all the conditions necessary to you," was a special impetus for young people to
move forward.

Nomonov Jalol, a student of group1/1 of the Department of Mechanization of Water Resources and Land
Reclamation,  said  -  I  am  now  a  first-year  student.  God  willing,  I  have  a  big  goal.  As  a  continuation  of
achievements of our previous branch students I would be a scholarship holder of the President of the
Republic  of  Uzbekistan.  At  the same time,  our  branch proposed to  introduce a  scholarship  "Branch
Director" for young people. The director of the branch supported the proposal and gave instructions to the
officials.

After that, Khamroyev Ogabek, a student of the group 1/2 of the Department of Mechanization of Water
Resources and Land Reclamation, expressed his gratitude on behalf of all students for organizing such a
meeting,  as  well  as  online classes at  the branch.  He thanked the leadership of  our  branch for  the
establishment of a military department in the branch.

The purpose of today's event is to get closer to young people, if necessary, to dream with them. Our
society needs young people with a unique approach, high potential and innovative thinking. We find such
young people in this circle.

During the meeting, which was held in an open dialogue manner, young people freely expressed their
views on their achievements, various problems and issues that plague them.
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